                                                      Dunfermline and West Fife LTA

Annual General Meeting

Monday 10th January 2023
Pitbauchlie House Hotel
Draft Minute
Welcome and Attendance.
Donald Mackenzie welcomed everyone to the AGM, and thanked Ann Muir for the arrangements made. 
1 Present – Donald Mackenzie, Ann Muir, Hilary Roberts, Gillian McCracken, Jack Pryde, , Karen Stewart, Cllr Aude Boubaker Calder, Julia Haase, Bernie Hewitt, Beverley Bryant, Debbie Mclean, Catriona Frankitti, Gill Hart, Peter Wilson, Tracy McCafferty, Mark McLeod, Alastair Baird
Apologies – Elaine Watt, James Lawson, Linn Williamson, Steven Campbell, 
Caroline Warburton, Cllr Graeme Downie, Sunil Varu, Pamela Fernandez, Ken Hunter, Amanda Peacock, Calum Reid, Helen Corrieu, Stuart Gray, Billy George, Tim Collins.
2 Minutes of AGM Meeting 1st February 2022
The Minutes were approved on the proposal of Jack Pryde, seconded by Julia Haase, 
3 Chairman’s Report –   
I’m going to start off by saying that thankfully 2022 seemed to be better for tourism than the previous 2 years but it still has a lot further to go to reach pre pandemic levels. There still seems to be a reluctance to overseas visitors to come here and just today we are hearing of the recommendation of facemask wearing etc becoming the norm again. There may be light at the end of the tunnel but with all that’s gone before, consumer ie tourist visitor confidence is still low.

As an LTA we have managed to keep going with our online webinars where we have been grateful for both those who gave of their time to give presentations and also to those who took the time to attend and support us. It was really appreciated.

We have also had a couple of in person meetings, at the Inn at Charlestown and the Garvock House Hotel and here we are today.

We have also through our 2 Facebook pages tried to a) give updates again of national initiatives, opportunities and general information and b) through our business to consumer page the advantages of visiting West Fife and the opportunities for visitors that the area presents. Both have increased their following on an organic level and that is good. Please promote them on your own social media pages and websites.

In line with this the LTA has continued to use to use some of our funds to update the Dunfermline.com website, previously used for the Growth Fund project, to a destination website and taking over the payment of the Ebook part. With Dunfermline having received City status we are in a position where we can use that to promote the area on a new level so please, as businesses, link to the Dunfermline.com website, even ScotRail have done that.

We have also taken a committee decision to use this year’s funding from FTP to fund a bloggers campaign, more of which in our meeting following this AGM.

We are represented on many local initiatives, eg DHP, Greenspace forum and SCIO, Sustainable Tourism, Inner Fife Project, Fife Coastal path, the Community recovery programme and hopefully will be included in the new City initiative planning.

I have already said thank you to those businesses who have faithfully attended our webinars and offered encouragement. It is really appreciated. I would also like to thank the corporate bodies who have supported us, HES, DCLG, FTP, Welcome to Fife, Carnegie Birthplace, NTS, Food from Fife and others. A special thanks to the funding from FTP which allows us to offer free membership to the LTA and will help towards the development of the website to all our benefit. Remember that all busnisses involved in tourism can register with Dunfermline.com and also FTP, WTF and Visit Scotland and its free!

The potential is there for tourism businesses in Dunfermline so let’s hope that things will get better for tourism in 2023.

Just before I shut up, I would like to pass on my personal thanks to Peter Wilson, who has probably done more for the LTA than I have but tends to keep in the background, all the best for Cruise Forth and everything you are involved with and thanks for the many years you have given to the LTA.

Donald Mackenzie

Chair, DWFLTA 
4 Appointment of Office Bearers and Committee

On the proposal of Bernie Hewitt, seconded by Catriona Frankitti, the undernoted were re-elected. 
Chair – Donald Mackenzie 
Vice Chair – Vacant 
Secretary and Treasurer – Beverley Bryant  
Management Sub Committee – Elaine Watt and Steven Campbell

It was noted that Peter Wilson would be standing down from the position of Vice Chair and intended to transfer duties supporting the LTA once a successor was identified.
5 Finance Report –  1st Jan-31st December 2022
A spreadsheet of income and expenditure had been circulated prior to the meeting – summarised below

Opening Balance                                        £13792.12 
Expenditure             1. Dunfermline.com -£1536  
                                    2.  Conf/Events          -£  240.66  
Income                     Fife Council                + £1500  

Closing  Balance as at 311222 -                 £13515.46             

Cheques not cleared –Dunfermline.com  E Book hosting charge £858
  Closure of Meeting – The Chair closed the meeting by thanking all members for their support of the LTA.
